Exec Committee Meeting
03.14.2016
Call to Order:  Rhonda called the meeting to order at 4:17pm.
Approval of Minutes:  Kelly Modlich moved to accept the minutes from February.  The motion was seconded by Jackie Ryan and were approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  David Johnston was not in attendance so Rhonda moved acceptance of the Treasurer’s Report for February.  It was seconded by Jill McMasters. Rhonda talked briefly about the report. There was no discussion and the motion passed.
Communication:
A. Hard copies of the contract were distributed.

B. Central OEA/NEA Winter Leadership Conference Report:  Mark Brugger discussed what he had learned at Saturday’s conference.  It mostly focused on union issues and the Friedrich’s case going on in California.  As the law stands right now, compulsory dues can be collected, but none of those dues monies can be used for political purposes. Collective bargaining is not seen as political speech.  Some teachers in California are arguing that bargaining IS political speech, therefore union dues shouldn’t be allowed to be collected automatically.  If the Supreme Court rules that collective bargaining is, indeed, political speech, then all states become Right to Work states. Our association would become weakened by the reduced number of members.  For example, without the 1000+ voices behind our bargaining team, our voice during contract negotiations would be weakened.  The conference, therefore, emphasized keeping the association strong. We believe there are many positives to belonging to the association other than the protections.  One way that WEA is trying to meet the needs of its members is by bringing in PD based on the feedback from its members. A video that was shown at the conference could help explain all of this and will be shared with fac reps. 
Building Reports:
Testing: Mandy Koenig asked if teachers can be pulled from the classroom for testing situations.  The goal is to pull teachers that students know while trying to maintain continuity in his/her classroom.  Principals can pull a teacher.
Sub issue and assessments:  Amy Hinz pointed out the difficulty in getting reading assessments completed without having enough subs in the building.  Assessments must be completed and classes must be covered, so it’s difficult situation.  You can split the class up so the teacher can have release time.  If you haven’t gotten your assessments done, then you can split the class.  Another issue about subs came up.  Some sub jobs aren’t showing up online.  One member mentioned that it might be due to their certification and only jobs in their certification are showing up for them.  Rhonda will follow up with someone from ESC. Other reasons were mentioned as to why subs are hard to find.  One can be because sometimes subs get pulled from a job they’ve signed up for by the principal and put into a more difficult situation.  Rhonda also suggests to be welcoming to the subs in the building to build rapport, as we know many of you already do this.  
Pointview: There are issues related to moving to the new add-on at Pointview.  Concerns were listed and given to higher-ups and most were resolved.  There is one concern left; the walkway.  Some groups have to travel between the old part and new part of the building.  The walkway is covered, but outside of the building and the building doors are locked.  Teachers want to make sure that administrators are looking at hiring 2 people. Once the walkway is enclosed, there won’t be a problem.  But while it’s open, it’s going to be a problem.  
Climate Survey:  The results will be shared with principals and Fac Reps at the same time.  They should meet together and decide how the info will be shared out to the staff.  Principals DO NOT see who said what, even though the survey asked for some identifying information.  They will only see that a comment came from their building.  The rows are the individuals’ responses.  The focus should be on the column.  If you see that IN THE COLUMN, there are many negative choices, then that’s an issue for discussion.  If there are many negative choices made ACROSS A ROW, then one person is upset about many things.  Look for the commonalities amongst the staff.  The discussion should focus around how to make improvements. The superintendent wants the building to own the results and work together to resolve issues. If principals are not accepting of the information nor willing to work on the issues, let Rhonda know.  Rhonda can also have a conversation with Scott Reeves and Barbara Wallace so they can help their principals work on improving certain issues.  
Duty Aides:  Robert Frost’s teachers have been working many extra duties this year again.  Rhonda will ask about where the money is going that was allocated to pay the aides that aren’t there.  Two years no longer qualifies as an emergency situation.
Language Arts Coordinator:  She’s out for the rest of the year.  If she’s taking another year leave, then the district needs to work on filling that position.
Professional Development:  The ER was bargained into the contract because there was no PD in the district.  There are 4 per year, one in each quarter. However, one can be moved from the 4th quarter into another quarter by mutual agreement of the superintendent and Rhonda.  The recent survey completed by the staff was looked at by the PD Committee.  At the elementary level, teachers felt like they were being babysat.  They could’ve been more effective if left to work at their own buildings with their cohorts.  The presenters looked like they didn’t know what they were doing.  They were just following directives.  Some decisions were changed at the last minute. Rhonda is addressing that.  Some teachers like to have more direction, some prefer being left to collaborate.  Waiver Day is now going to be called Westerville Educator Day, “WE” Day.
Committee Reports:
. Elections:  NEA-RA results were given.  See the WEAthervane for your local delegates.
A. Elections: Educator of the Year Round #1 ballots were distributed. Kris Konik heads up the EOY committee and discussed the instructions.  You can drop them at Heritage, the WEA office or put them in inter-office mail.  If someone is in 2 buildings (or more) they can be on all buildings’ ballots.  If you’re not sure if they are WEA members, put their ballots in a separate envelope and return them with the others.  Once membership is confirmed, the ballots in question will be put in with the others.  

Old Business:
. FCPE Drive:  Completed forms were collected. If you still have forms to submit, please send to Kari Tucker at Robert Frost.

New Business:
. WEA FAQ List: WEA is developing a FAQ list about the contract.  Make a list of questions that you are frequently asked and send them to Kelly Modlich and Rhonda.  It’ll be a ready-made reference.
A. Fac Rep Incentive: Because WEA received a new grant from Central OEA/NEA, we’re increasing the amount of the split-the-pot incentive to $4,000, up from $2,000.  We’re reducing the number of meetings required to be attended to 7 from 8 and increasing the number of eligible top point earners to 8 from 5. 

Announcements:  None at this time
Drawing:  Winners of this month’s drawings are Amanda Koenig, Michele Bertus and Brooke Smith.
 
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was made by Jackie Ryan and seconded by Michele Bertus.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:15pm.

Next Executive Committee Meeting is Monday, April 11th, 2016
